

## Holywell Primary School

Tolpits Lane, Watford, Herts, WD18 6LL
Tel: 01923 225188 email: <a href="mailto:admin@holywell.herts.sch.uk">admin@holywell.herts.sch.uk</a>
Headteacher: Mr Coert van Straaten MA. Ed. Dip Edu. NPOH

we are a learning community with the spirit to succeed

16th April 2021

Dear Parents/Carers

## RAMADAN

I would like to start by welcoming everyone back after the Easter break.

Ramadan has now started and quite a few pupils have requested to fast. We will only allow pupils from Year 5 and Year 6 to fast if we have written permission from their parents. We would like to remind parents that pupils will still be expected to take part in the full curriculum that we offer, including PE, trips and other outside learning. It is worth parents discussing with their child that they can break their fast should they feel that they can't manage the school day and the full curriculum because they are fasting.

We wish all parents all the best during this holy period of the year – Ramadan.

Yours faithfully

Mr C van Straaten Headteacher













